
Kellner Knights Club Meeting 
April 12, 2018 @ ChatRBox 

15 present 
 

1) Introductions/guests 
 

2) Secretary’s Report:  Minutes from March were posted on line.  Larry Lassa made a motion to accept, Kenny 
Hopfensberger 2nd, motion passed. 

 

3) Treasurer’s Report :  All bills have been paid and account is reconciled.  Dennis Moon made the motion to accept, 
Kenny Hopfensperger 2nd, motion passed. 

 

4) Vice Presidents Report:  No Report 
 

5) Trail & Equipment Report :  No report 
a)  WW&LC land sold.  Work on easements with new landowners. 

 
6) AWSC 

a) Lori Heideman reported that the $3,000 life insurance policy that members receive through your AWSC 
membership will no longer be offered to members.  The insurance company that the AWSC uses will no longer 
make this available to us as they are losing too much money on it.  In the past it was a free service given to the 
AWSC. 

b) The AWSC is talking about changing their fiscal year to July 1st - June 30th.  If this is passed, it would not happen 
for a year or two as the bylaws would have to be changed. 

c) The AWSC is losing money when people use credit cards in purchasing their trail pass due to the fees charged 
them.  They may be forced to charge a convenience fee to cover the costs when you use a credit card online 
(possibly $1.)  They are still discussing options. 

d) 14 fatal snowmobile crashes this season; speed and/or alcohol were factors. No deaths in Wood County this 
season. 

e) Also added by Dan:  He spoke with Chief Pederson from Grand Rapids and it is legal to ditch ride in the township 
while the trails are closed.  However, the trail routes on township roads specified in the ordinance are closed 
when the trails are closed.  So you cannot ditch ride in those areas while trails are closed. 
 

7) Portage County 
a) Rex from Portage County took charge of their bridge inventory and GPS for trails.   

 
8) Wood County 

a) Bakerville trails were open for 29 days.  Issue discussed at the Marshfield airport with lights getting broken along 
with cutting corners.  They talked about getting a trail camera. 
 

9) Old Business 
a) David Moon, Justin Conner and Sue Zirnhelt will be working over the summer on a new Web Host. 

 
10) New Business 

a) Board met on 4.5.18 and they are working on numerous items for next season including:  VIP Ride, Calendar of 
Events, Sponsorship information, etc. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:36pm – Lori Heideman made the motion, Kenny Hopfensperger 2nd, motion passed to adjourn. 
 
 
 


